On August 12th, the Minister of Education of the Republic of Azerbaijan Emin Amrullayev attended in the third meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Institute of Education of the Economic Cooperation Organization (ECO) held in a video conference format. The Turkish Minister of National Education Ziya Selcuk, the ECO Secretary General Hadi Suleymanpur, the Iranian Minister of Education Mohsen Haji Mirzae, Pakistan's Federal Minister of Education and Vocational Training Shafqat Mahmood and other high-ranking officials participated at the event.

Speaking at the meeting, Emin Amrullayev informed about the reforms carried out in accordance with the goals set by the "State Strategy for the Development of Education in the Republic of Azerbaijan" and their positive results. The Minister also informed the participants about the steps taken to ensure the continuity of education in our country in the fight against the coronavirus pandemic. Emin Amrullayev also touched upon the current state and prospects of cooperation with ECO member states in the field of education.

The third meeting adopted a work plan for 2020-2022 to strengthen the activities of the Institute of Education.